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Office of Special Student Populations
Special Education
End of Year reports coming due between June 1 and July 31 include the IDEA budget, reporting on Indicators 11, 12 and 13, Personnel Data, Safe Schools and Exit Data. All reports have been submitted.
Early Childhood Services
Screenings for the 2022-2023 school year in August are set for the 18th, 19th, 22nd, 23rd, and 24th. Announcements have begun. 
Preschool staff participated in a one-day training on using Creative Curriculum.
Tigers CUBS monthly book program currently sends 109 books a month home to infants and toddlers in our district. These mailings will continue over the summer months. 
Hear our ROAR for weekly book distribution will continue next school year with all preschool students taking home one book each week to build their home libraries.
Trauma Informed Care/Mental Health
Mental Health First Aid training has been scheduled for the staff at Bellevue Middle/High School for August 11th. GES will provide the same training on a date TBD.
Grants
KyCL grant has begun and each building has selected a provider to partner with for the next three years. The purpose of this grant is to build teacher capacity to address literacy across all content areas. The vast majority of funds will be spent on trainings and teacher stipends. The early childhood portion of the grant will partner with ECLETRS for professional learning. K-12 will be partnering with Scholastic. One requirement of the grant is to give the TELD-4 to all student who are four years of age and report back. These have been completed and data will be entered for reporting purposes. 
GEERS grants are supporting the salary of the Mental Health Specialists in each building as well as family engagement opportunities and training on Mental Health First Aid for teachers and staff. 
Preschool Partnership Grant supports a full day preschool option with a focus on the social and emotional health of our youngest Tigers. 
MAF grant was awarded to the district and will assist in funding the salary of a certified person to function as a math coach at GES. The grant period begins July 1, 2022 and the bulk of those funds will be used for professional learning. Alison Teegarden will continue leading the implementation of this grant.
The Strategic Prevention Framework (SPF) grant was due and submitted on June 13. The focus of the proposal is to hire personnel and curriculum to prevent the onset of use of alcohol, vaping and cannabis. Awards will be announced in the fall. If awarded, this will generate $375,000 per year for the next five years with an anticipated start date of September 30, 2022. 
The Full Service Community Schools grant truly embodies the service of all students and families. This is the same grant that was submitted prior to COVID and after submission was canceled by the United States Department of Education. If awarded, this grant will generate $500,000 a year for the next five years. This grant has been announced and has a due date of September 12. 
FRYSC/YSC
YSC at the high school is being organized and refreshed for the new personnel. FRYSC continues to work throughout the summer to meet the needs of all families. 
